
Dear Ayesha,  
 
As confirmed from AC Islamabad, please go 
ahead with necessary disciplinary action. 
thanks 
Hamid 

 
From: Ayesha Naeem 
<ayesha.naeem@ctc.org.pk> 
Sent: Thursday, February 25, 2021 3:16 PM 
To: HASSAN MOMAND, Hamid 
<hassanmomandh@who.int> 
Cc: Ali, Nida <alini@who.int>; AHMED, Sumaira 
<ahmedsu@who.int>; hareem@ctc.org.pk 
<hareem@ctc.org.pk> 
Subject: [EXT] FW: Explanation Letter on 
Account of Neglect of Duty (UCPO Imran Ikhlaq)  

  
Dear Mr. Hammid, 

 

Greetings! 

 

Your kind approval is requested for issuance of 

warning letter to UCPO Mr. 

Imran Ikhlaq (UC Rawat) on account of neglect 

of duty.  

 

Best Regards, 

Ayesha Naeem 

Project Coordinator – PTPP Project 

CHIP Training & Consulting (Pvt) Ltd.            

Plot 1, Street 9,  G-8/2, Islamabad, Pakistan. 

Cell: 0346-1019451 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Ayesha Naeem 

[mailto:ayesha.naeem@ctc.org.pk]  

Sent: Tuesday, February 23, 2021 5:38 PM 

To: dubalew@who.int 

Cc: hassanmomandh@who.int; alini@who.int; 

ahmedsu@who.int; 

amnaamjad@ymail.com; sarah@ctc.org.pk; 

'hareem@ctc.org.pk' 

Subject: FW: Explanation Letter on Account of 

Neglect of Duty (UCPO Imran 

Ikhlaq) 

 

Dear Sir, 

 

mailto:ayesha.naeem@ctc.org.pk


Greetings ! 

 

With reference to the subject matter, this is to 

bring to your kind 

information that despite reminders UCPO Mr. 

Imran Ikhlaq (UC Rawat) has 

failed to respond to the explanation letter issued 

to him on account of 

neglect of duty. This shows that he doesn't have 

any plausible response to 

submit in his defense. Therefore, he shall be 

issued warning letter as 

missed area of HRMP Population during Jan 

2021 campaign was identified in 

his area. It was also found that the area was 

missed from the last one year. 

Moreover, upon investigation it was found that 

children of that missed area 

are zero dose for routine EPI as well. The subject 

UCPO also didn’t inform 

concerned IO about missed area identified. 

 

Your kind approval and feedback is requested 

regarding the same.  

 

Best Regards, 

Ayesha Naeem 

Project Coordinator – PTPP Project 

CHIP Training & Consulting (Pvt) Ltd. Plot 1, 

Street 9,  G-8/2, Islamabad, 

Pakistan. 

Cell: 0346-1019451 

 

 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: hareem@ctc.org.pk 

[mailto:hareem@ctc.org.pk] 

Sent: Monday, February 22, 2021 4:46 PM 

To: imran.akhlaq@yahoo.com 

Cc: ayesha.naeem@ctc.org.pk; 

ahmedsu@who.int; divsoislamabad@gmail.com; 

amnaamjad@ymail.com; dubalew@who.int 

Subject: Re: Explanation Letter on Account of 

Neglect of Duty 

 

Dear Imran, 

 

It is a gentle reminder for the explanation on 

neglect t of duty. 

 

mailto:hareem@ctc.org.pk


 

 

On 2021-02-03 01:43, hareem@ctc.org.pk 

wrote: 

> Dear Mr. Imran Akhlaq, 

>  

> Kindly find your attached Explanation Letter 

on account of Neglect of  

> Duty. 

>  

> Regards, 

>  

> Hareem Naz 
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